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Methods: We present two cases of HCD diagnosed by the
antenatal ultrasound examination
Case 1: a 32 year -old woman without any antecedent,
admitted to our department of Obstetrics and Gynecology at
Ben Arous Hospital (tunisia) for morphological ultrasound
examination at 24 weeks of amenorrhea. The ultrasound
examination was performed by suprapubic approach. It was a
left diaphragmatic hernia. We had noted the absence of
stomach in the abdomen in the left upper quadrant in addi-
tion to the presence of stomach in the left thorax associated
with mediastinal shift and right deviated heart. The fetal
MRI did not show the left diaphragmatic dome, it showed
the rise of stomach digestive handles and spleen occupying
the left hemi-thorax. During the ultrasound monitoring,
there was no polyhydramnios noted and transverse abdomi-
nal diameter was average. The evolution was marked by a
premature birth by natural means to 33 SA a newborn male
who presented immediate respiratory distress in the labor
ward, died in H1 living child.
Case 2: morphological ultrasound done at 23 weeks of amen-
orrhea for a 30 year -old woman diagnosed a left diaphrag-
matic hernia isolated with no other associated malformations.
We did not found chromosomal abnormalities. The delivery
was programmed in collaboration with the pediatric sur-
geons, the child was operated but the outcome was unfavor-
able with the death of the child two months later.

Conclusion: Multiple ultrasound markers have been identified
as items of diagnosis and predictive of outcome. Magnetic res-
onance imaging have been identified as additional imaging
modalities that can assist in making the antenatal diagnosis and
accurately assessing perinatal outcome.
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diaphragmatic hernia.
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Objective: Congenital high airways obstruction syndrome
(CHAOS) is usually caused by complete or partial high airway
obstruction as a result of atresia and stenosis of the larynx and
trachea. Bilateral enlarged hyperechoic lungs, dilated airways,
flattened or inverted diaphragms are observed at prenatal
sonoghrapy. Increased intrathoracic pressure decreases venous
return. The ascites, plasentomegaly and hidrops fetalis occurs
with fetal heart failure. If it hasn’t been diagnosed at intra uter-

ine life, the fetus usually couldn’t survive or die soon after
labor. Acute respiratory distress as a result of difficult intuba-
tion and the presence of a point at direct laryngoscopy which
allowing a narrow passage are the milestones of postnatal diag-
nosis in CHAOS. In this text, our aim is reporting of two cases,
which was diagnosed at our hospital as CHAOS that could
have been seen at 1/50,000 birth. 

Case1: 24 years old, whom has had 17 weeks gestation, was
referred to our clinic due to fetal hidrops. Obstetric ultra-
sound revealed bilateral hyperechoic lungs, dilated airways,
inverted diaphragm and ascites. Increased in the fetal kidney
size was observed. Mortality rate of the disease has been told
to parents and the option of termination has offered. Parents
have chosen to continue the pregnancy and ongoing weeks
hidrops of fetus was obviously increased.

Case 2: 19 years old, 14 weeks 5 days gestation, was referred
to our clinic due to fetal ascites. In our clinic, we observed
bilateral hyperechoic and enlarged lungs, inverted diaphragm
and ascites. Tricuspid valve regurgitation and bilateral club
foot were the other findings. Parents have chosen pregnancy
termination option because of the poor prognosis of CHAOS. 

Conclusion: At the early period of pregnancy, in the pres-
ence of bilateral hyperechoic and enlarged lungs, inverted
diaphragm and ascites, CHAOS should be kept in mind.
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Objective: It is aimed to present a case of type 1 congenital
cystic adenomatoid malformation which is prenatally diag-
nosed,and to discuss the management in these cases.

Case: A 26-year-old gravida 1 patient was referred to our
clinic at 20 weeks gestation. A detailed ultrasound scan was
revealed that multiple anechoic cystic lesions at right lung.
No additional anomaly was detected during the examinations
of other systems.Type 1 congenital cystic adenomatoid mal-
formation was diagnosed. Parents were informed about the
fetal prognosis. Patient lost the follow-up and after two
months, she applied to emergency with the complaint of
pain. There was no fetal heart rate at the ultrasound exami-
nation and fetus was delivered vaginally.



Volume 22 | Supplement | October 2014

Abstracts9th Congress of Obstetrical and Gynecological Ultrasonography, 9th-12th October 2014, Belek, Antalya, Turkey

SE35

Conclusion: The differential diagnosis of type 1 congenital
cystic adenomatoid malformation and the presence of con-
comitant anomalies are important for the management of
these cases. The prognosis is good in cases with type 1 con-
genital cystic adenomatoid malformation without any other
accompanying anomalies. Conservative management should
be applied to these patients.

Keywords: Congenital cystic adenomatoid malformation,
prenatal diagnosis, management.
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Objective: The pentalogy of Cantrell is an extremely rare
heterogeneous thoracoabdominal wall closure defect with an
estimated prevalence of 1 per 65,000 to 200,000 live births.
Here, we aimed to present a rare case of Cantrell pentalogy
in a first trimester pregnant woman.

Case: In the ultrasonographic examination of a 26-year-old
G1P0 patient who had pregnancy at 13+0 weeks of gestation
according to her last menstrual period (LMP), anterior
abdominal and anterior thoracic walls were not seen in the
fetus and it was observed that heart and liver protruded
through large supraumbilical omphalocele at the midline
defect and there were cystic hygroma, extreme deformities of
the vertebral column (thoracolumbar). Ultrasonographic
findings supported Cantrell pentalogy. Genetic and obstetric
counseling were given to the family. The family wanted to
terminate the pregnancy due to poor prognosis and low sur-
vival rate. The patient was admitted to the clinic to be per-
formed termination of the pregnancy and the induction of
the labor was initiated by administration of single dose of
misoprostol. The patient had a medically induced late abor-
tion 12 hours after initiation of the induction. Gross exami-
nation of the fetus performed after abortion revealed a mid-
line defect including supraumbilical anterior abdominal and
anterior thoracic walls was present, heart and intraabdominal
organs protruded through this defect and there were cystic
hygroma, extreme deformities of the vertebral column (tho-
racolumbar). A dermal biopsy was performed for evaluation
of fetal karyotype and the fetus was determined to be 46 XY.
The patient not determined to have an abnormal finding
during follow-ups performed after abortion was discharged.

Results: Cantrell pentalogy which has been first described by
Cantrell et al. in 1958 is a rare thoracoabdominal develop-
ment disorder including abdominal wall, diaphragmatic,
pericardial, sternal and heart defects. As it could be differ-

ences in the anomalies described in the syndrome, various
accompanying anomalies were also reported in the literature.
Toyama et al. divided Cantrell pentalogy into 3 categories in
1972: These were defined as followings: group 1, exact diag-
nosis with presence of all defects together; group 2, probably
diagnosis with presence of only 4 defects together; group 3,
incomplete diagnosis with various combinations of defects.
In our case, all of five anomalies and malformations specific
to the syndrome were determined.

Conclusion: In conclusion, early diagnosis is feasible in the
first trimester if ectopia cordis and omphalocele exist. The
termination of the pregnancies with fetuses having high mor-
tality will be easier in case of presence of particularly
omphalocele and ectopia cordis and when they are detected
in earlier gestational weeks.
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Objective: Detection of prenatal finding of a large cystic
adrenal mass causes a dilemma regarding the differential
diagnosis between adrenal hemorrhage and cystic neuroblas-
toma. We report a case of adrenal hemorrhage in a newborn
first detected by sonography at a menstrual age of 34 weeks 4
days.

Case: A 23-year-old G1P0 pregnant presented to our clinic
due to routine follow-up. The patient having a regular men-
strual cycle previously was at 34 weeks and 4 days since her
last menstrual period (LMP). The patient did not have con-
sanguineous marriage and a hypoechoic cystic lesion not
clearly differentiated in diameter of 18.6x17.5 mm was deter-
mined in the right kidney region of the fetus at 34 weeks of
gestation in the ultrasonography performed. Fetal adrenal
hemorrhage and cystic neuroblastoma prediagnoses were
made in the detailed ultrasonography performed and no
additional anomaly was determined. It was learned from the
history of the patient she had the second trimester screening
tests and the third trimester screening tests previously and
determined to have normal values. The patient was informed
regarding there could be an additional anomaly. Since the
patient was in a late gestational week and she did not want to
have, amniocentesis was not performed. The routine labora-
tory and tumor marker levels were normal. It was observed




